WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 8 JANUARY 2014, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                                                MINUTES                                                                                             
Present: Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr C Barker-Wyatt; Mr N Barnes Mr S Barr; Cllr S Coxhead; Cllr E Evans; Cllr M May; Mr J Miles-Hobbs ; Cllr M Page; Mr P Rayner; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Miss S Newson.
Also present: P Baxter(Clerk).
ACTION
13/14/021
Minutes of the last meeting

                    The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
13/14/022 Update from meeting with Wiltshire Council and Impact Planning Services Ltd.


The Chairman reported the outcomes of a meeting held to introduce our Consultants to the Wiltshire Council [WC] officer (David Way). The Scoping Report is now due and is to be shared with WC for comment before being lodged with statutory consultees for five weeks. Site Allocations are recommended to include a wide range of possibilities, for further reduction into the first draft Plan. The Core Strategy may be further delayed, arising from comments made by its Inspector regarding the targets for more homes, the review of settlement boundaries and the 40% rule for the provision of affordable homes in some developments. Each of these considerations may impact on our own Plan in due course, and further advice from WC will be required.

13/14/023 Consultation strategy and action planning


The Chairman introduced a draft Steering Group Strategy and Plan, to be linked to the overall Policy review currently ongoing in the Parish Council. The document was agreed by all, and the Chairman then set out the detailed actions required to complete Phase One consultation. Progress with the design of the initial leaflet was set out. The use of social media was discussed, and whether sites used should be open, closed, or used at all. Concern was expressed for the integrity of the sites, and whether inappropriate comments may divert effective consultation. This concern was balanced by the observation that social media was a modern element of democracy, and could facilitate public engagement. It was also noted that as the questionnaire was to be delivered and collected from every household, and to other non-domestic stakeholders, it was difficult to envisage how further engagement could be achieved with this total coverage already planned. The Chairman proposed, Mr May seconded, and on being put to the vote 9 agreed that social media should not be used, 1 was against and 1 abstained. It was therefore agreed that social media would not be used by the Steering Group.
13/14/024 Questionnaire

The pilot questionnaire analysis was presented by Mr Thorne, and comments received had been used to revise the content and layout. Question design had been amended to ensure that residents are informed without being led to an answer. As many questions as possible had been structured as ‘closed’ to enable answer analysis. It was agreed to remove the incentive scheme. The Clerk undertook to seek input from a graphic designer to assist in final layout and printing format. Final drafts would be circulated to the Steering group before printing.


Key dates for distribution of the initial leaflet and the questionnaire were set as:

Initial leaflet distribution – w/b 27 January
Questionnaire distribution (2 per every household) begins w/b 24 February (inc to non-domestic stakeholders)

Public exhibition Saturday 1 March (Village Hall, 1000 – 1600)

Questionnaire collection commences 7 March

Consultation closes 10 March.


It was agreed that a Word version of the questionnaire would be made available on the parish website, for return in either hard copy or by email to the Clerk.

All present volunteered to assist with the delivery and collection of leaflets and questionnaires. Mr Barr undertook to share his Poppy Appeal distribution round plan with the Chairman.
13/14/025 Next meeting


  The next meeting was set for 31 March 2014 in the Giles Room.
                                          Signed……………………………………..……………. (Chairman)  31 March 2014



















































PB


PB






































All


SB








